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Chair Miriam Schimmel called the meeting to order at 7:08 pm.
Quorum was established.

In attendance: Committee Members Miriam Schimmel, Aida Abkarians, Glenn Jennings, Char Rothstein,
Carolyn Poppert, Saif Mogri, and Community Stakeholder member Steve Randall. Other Board Members: Brad
Vanderhoof, Clarice Chavira.

The January meeting minutes were reviewed and approved without revisions.

Item #3: Comments from the Chair: Miriam acknowledged the lateness in which the City only tentatively
approved the Senior Valentines Day Dance and indicated that the flurry of different email chains that
immediately followed were not productive.

Item #4: Senior Valentine’s Day Dinner Dance

Glenn posted 33 flyers at local West Hills businesses and visited Rock Paradise to pick up their sponsor for the
raffle. He separated the meal and raffle tickets into packs of 10 each to make it easier to distribute to guests
during check-in. Faye’s sister and brother-in-law confirmed they will do check-in with Faye and Penny. Saif
also offered to greet people as they arrived.

Glenn requested the assistance of El Camino Real RTC students who said the earliest they could arrive was
4:30-6:15 for the set-up shift and 9:30-11:00 for the clean-up.

Party City will deliver the balloons.

Glenn will create “arrow signs” to help direct drivers to the parking lot for the dance. He suggested we have a
couple of the ROTC students also help guide guests through the parking lot with flashlights. He also confirmed
that WHNC signs would be placed by the entrance.

The seating plan was to use 25 tables with 8 chairs each. Arrangement to be determined during set up, but the
general plan was to place the tables around the center of the room, which would be the dance floor, with the
three tables for the VIPs and distinguished guests to be located at the “head” of the room, opposite the DJ. Aida
tallied 25-30 VIPs. It was agreed that the volunteers would be fed dinner.



A cap on the RSVP was discussed and it was agreed that Saif would advise when he had received 160 RSVPs.

Three tables will be used for food, two to three tables for check-in and two or three more for the raffle prize
sponsors.

The DJ will play the same type of music as last year.
Char and Aida confirmed that the food order has been placed, and they planned to buy bottled water and some
kind of juice from Smart & Final.

All purchases still had to wait until the official approval was received from the City.
If people showed up who had not RSVP’d, it was agreed that no one would be denied entry.

Item #5: Active Shooter Event

Miriam indicated that this is just waiting for city approval. Sgt. Riggs at LAPD has the event on her team’s
calendar and is just waiting for her to re-confirm.

Item #6: Kids’ Day Event

The discussion regarding Kids’ Day revealed that it cannot be in April due to a conflict with Easter events and
Spring Fest. Everyone considered moving it to a date later in the year, but concerns were voiced that most of the
later months (July, August and September) were too hot for the outdoor event. It was also then too close to the
time when preparation and planning would begin for Halloween Houses. It was agreed to table the discussion to
the next meeting.

Item #7: Public Comment — There was no public comment.

Adjourned at 8:56 p.m.
Next meeting: March 5, 2024



